	MEMORANDUM / COFNOD
The Vale of Glamorgan Council

Regeneration & Planning

Dock Office, Barry Docks, Barry, CF63 4RT
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	To / I:
	Regeneration and Planning


	
	From / Oddi Wrth:
	Economic Development Section
Phil Dascombe

Jill Gorin

	Dept / Adran:
	Regeneration and Planning

Dock Office,

Barry Docks,

Barry,

Vale of Glamorgan.

CF63 4RT
	
	
	

	
	
	
	My Ref / Fy Cyf:
	

	Date / Dyddiad:
	10 August 2017
	
	Tel / Ffôn:
	(01446) 704811

	Your Ref / Eich Cyf:
	P/DC/LC/IR/2017/00715/FUL
	
	
	


	Subject / Testyn:
Planning Application No. 2017/00715/FUL (IR)


Location : Barry Community Water Activity Centre, Powell Duffryn Way, Barry


Proposal : Construction of new multi-use community building with associated site works. New building to incorporate; (D2) gymnasium and classrooms as well as (A3) restaurant

We have reviewed the above application and offer the following comments from the Economic Development team’s perspective on the proposed new multi-use community building.

We have been working closely to provide support to the Applicants (Barry Community Water Activity Centre) on the development of the watersports facility at The Mole. This includes the following:
· Organising a community stakeholder meeting on 13 June 2017 that was professionally facilitated. This stakeholder meeting was aimed at establishing the needs for services and facilities in the Barry Waterfront Area from the perspective of the community groups and organisations attending.

· Developed a survey of community needs that was completed by 132 people gathering information about their services needs and ideas about the kinds of services and activities offered at the future facility.

· Attended the May Open Day at the existing Barry Community Water Activity Centre to gather opinions about the community use of the Waterfront and community needs in the area.
· Providing business planning and grant application advice to the Barry Community Water Activity Centre to help them in their applications for a Coastal Community Fund and CAT2 Big Lottery grant in 2017.

We believe that the proposed Barry Community Water Activity Centre will be a major benefit to the community of Barry, and the Vale of Glamorgan and is consistent with the VOG LDP, Destination Management Plan and Corporate Plan. The existing facility already provides opportunities for local water-based activity groups to experience the water, and with the proposed building expansion is intending to provide classroom, meeting space and café for the community and local organisations.  Based on their current plans, we believe that the Barry Community Water Activity Centre is consistent with the following policies:
· The Local Development Plan policies MD1, MD2, MD5, MD13, and MD16.
· The Destination Management Plan outlines the Vale of Glamorgan Council’s committed to the development of the local tourism industry as an important source of new jobs, enabling economic diversification, protecting the local heritage and environment and providing benefits to the local community. The Council’s Vision is to ‘develop a prosperous visitor economy in the Vale of Glamorgan based on its unique strengths and character, which generates higher spend and local income, enhances its image and reputation and improves the quality of life for local communities.’ An expanded facility at the Mole will be a draw to tourists and community members that will generate jobs and improve the quality of life of the local community through providing a destination and community facility.

· The project is consistent with the Vale’s Corporate Plan in that the Barry Community Water Activity Centre has partnered with the VOG Council to involve the residents of Barry and the business community in the project and to work collaboratively to support their grant applications.
We also recommend that agreements relating to access across the neighbouring ABP owned portion of The Mole be clarified, and that safe and accessible egress for the public to the facility be established.

Economic Development Team
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